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Circular 84A / 2014 
 
To: Deputy Registrars, Ship Owners/Managers, Crew, and Other Interested Parties 
 
 
Subject: STCW Code requirements for security training – compliance with section 13 of the 
ISPS Code accepted until 1 July, 2015 
 
 
Date: 9 April 2014 
 
Summary 

  

STCW Code requirements for security training – compliance with section 13 of the ISPS Code 
accepted until 1 July, 2015 

Applicability: All shipowners 

 

Maritime Cook Islands Circular 77 / 2014 detailed the revised STCW Code requirements for security-
related training for seafarers and advised that the transitional arrangements for obtaining the required 
certification would end on 1 January, 2014. 

 

Many seafarers have had difficulty obtaining certification in the prescribed time. The International 
Maritime Organization (IMO) has recognised this and its Sub-Committee on Human Element, Training 
and Watchkeeping has agreed that for seafarers who have been unable to obtain the necessary 
certification of security awareness training or certification of training for personnel with designated 
security duties*, it will be sufficient to comply with section 13 of the International Ship and Port Facility 
Security (ISPS) Code until 1 July, 2015. 

 

IMO Circular STCW.7 Circ.21 provides more details and specific advice to port state control officers, 
recognised organisations and recognised security organisations on action to be taken. 

 

Shipowners are recommended to inform their manning and training departments, crew managers and 
seafarer recruitment and placement services of the recommendation to accept compliance with the 
ISPS Code until 1 July, 2015, and to ensure that seafarers employed on their ships have the required 
STCW certification in place.  

 

Shipowners are also urged to ensure seafarers complete appropriate approved security training as 
soon as possible in order to prevent potential problems at port state inspections between now and 1 
July, 2015. 

 

* In compliance with regulation A-VI/6 of the STCW Convention and section A-VI/6, paragraphs 4 and 
6 of the STCW Code. 

 

For further information or clarification please contact Maritime Cook Islands Head Office at +682 
23848 Phone, +682 23846 Fax, fleet@maritimecookislands.com 

Please ensure this has been forwarded to interested parties. 


